SELECTMEN’S MEETING - September 26, 2011

Present: Richard Bielefield, Margo Connors, John Strasser
Jennifer Gaudette

Guests: Jim Keefe, Kim Cowles
Correspondence was read and acted upon.

The Selectmen will not meet on October 10, 2011 in observance of the Columbus Day
Holiday.

The Selectmen will not meet on November 7, 2011.

The Selectmen approved a building permit for Tim Brown for a 6 x 24 enclosed lean on
his barn located at 1418 Route 117. Map 218, Lot 30.

Job evaluations are complete and Ms. Connors will review with the employees.

The Selectmen discussed the building audits from Peregrine Energy with JIM KEEFE.
Options for saving on energy costs included closing the Meetinghouse during the winter,
light sensors at the highway garage and window replacement at the Crapo Building.
Possible use of ceiling fans at the Crapo Building was also discussed. Mr. Keefe
discussed the replacement of the concrete walkway in front of the Crapo Building. Three
bids were received and Mr. Keefe will use Everett Douse for the work.

Mrs. Howard on Blake Road called with concerns about the logging trucks parked on
Blake Road making passing difficult. Sgt. Ball was going to meet with her. Mrs.
Howard was also concerned with the condition of Blake Road and the Road Agent has
been advised.

Ms. Connors will meet with PSNH on Thursday morning along with SHCC member Tim
Williams and local tree specialist Jim Cavanaugh to view proposed cutting on scenic
roads.

The Selectmen received a letter from LGC Legal Services in regard to emergency
services waivers. The question and answer will be sent to Bernie Waugh for his
interpretation.

KIM COWLES met with the board to update them on Lafayette Recreation third quarter
statistics and general recreation business. Kim noted that the LPTO and Coventry Log
Homes have combined to build dugouts at Lafayette Elementary School. Kim also
updated the board on the ice ring resurfacing process. This year they were also able to
save by combining with Bethlehem for the summer adventure program. Kim anticipates
that the program will come in under budget for 2011.



The Selectmen approved a driveway permit for Ralph Lewis, Map 212, Lot 3 on Blake
Road.

The Selectmen reviewed amended septic plans for Red House Realty Trust Map 230, Lot
21.3 and Patricia Correnti Brown Map 205, Lot 6.1.

The Selectmen signed another MS-1 extension as no utility values from the DRA have
been received.

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of September 19, 2011 seconded
by MS. CONNORS, the motion was approved unanimously.

The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, October 3, 2011 at the Carolina
Crapo Building at 5:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer P. Gaudette
Administrative Assistant



